MINUTES OF A REGULAR MEETING
OF THE CITY OF TUSCUMBIA
REGULAR SCHEDULED MEETING HELD ON DECEMBER 7, 2015

The Tuscumbia City Council met on December 7, 2015 with Billy Shoemaker, Mayor and Council
Members Randall Davis, Richard Coates, George Johnson, Sr., Robert Mitchell and Martha
Smith. JoAnn Armstead, City Clerk, Hal Hughston, Asst. City Attorney and Department Heads
Anthony Logan, David Cole, Hugh Stanley, and Joel Kendrick, were also present.

Mayor Billy Shoemaker called the regular scheduled meeting to order @ 5:20 p.m. Invocation
was provided by Martha Smith, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance that was led by Joel
Kendrick.

Council Member Coates made the motion to adopt the Minutes of November 16, 2015 with Roll
Call correction that exempted Council Member Mitchell from meeting (Regular Scheduled Meeting);
seconded by Council Member Johnson. Motion Carried.

The Civil Service Board met on December 3, 2015 and hired James Ezekiel as a Fire Fighter for
the City of Tuscumbia.

BUSINESS

Council Member Mitchell made the motion to approve the “2016 Weather Preparedness Tax
Holiday” on February 26-28, 2016. The motion was seconded by Council Member Smith and
the motion was unanimous.

Council Member Davis made the motion to approve the Sclid Waste Management Plan,
Resolution No. 15-012. The motion was seconded by Council Member Coates and the motion
was unanimous.

Robbie Brown, owner of PoBoys Cajun Grill in Tuscumbia presented the Mayor and Council a
marketing plan that could increase sales in Tuscumbia during the Christmas Holidays. Mr.
Brown requested the City contribute $1,000 toward advertising “Black Friday Rewind Sales
Event” which is on December 18" and 19, Council Member Mitchell made the motion to
donate $1,000 towards advertising which will help promote the City of Tuscumbia, subject to
the approval of the City Attorney. The maotion was seconded by Council Member Smith and the
motion was unanimous.

OTHER
The Tuscumbia Retail Development presents “It’s a Dickens Christmas Y’all” Holiday Festival
beginning on Friday December 11" thru Saturday December 12, 2015,

The Police Department’s Christmas Party is re-scheduled to Tuesday, December 15, 2015 at the
Multi-Purpose Center.

With no further business Council Member Davis made a motion to adjourn at 5:30 p.m.;
seconded by Council Member Johnson. Motion Carried.



